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_x_ Stephanie Bennett 
_x_ Mike Blada 
_x_ Lyn Clemons 
_x_ Rebecca Donegan 

_x_ Amy Hanoa 
___ Tom Hazell 
_x_ Jonelle Jones-Morrison 
_x_ Erick Mendoza 

___ Gary Robertson 
_x_ Mike Trevis 
_x_ A.S.O. Rep-Julio Tena

 
Also attending:  Giancarlo Fernandez, Urwa Kainat, Claudio Vilchis 
 
The meeting started at 1:03pm. 
 
The minutes of January 29, 2020 were approved. 
 
A.S.O. Cabinet Parking Permits 
The A.S.O. office is currently in M.B.B.M. 135 and their future office will be in the Communications 
building.  Their office is on the opposite side from where their parking privileges are, in Lot H, and they 
would like to have closer parking.  If possible, they would want to have their ten cabinet members park 
in any available space on the first floor of lot C as well as the ability to park in lot B on Fridays.  It would 
be more convenient for them as they are here from 8am to sometimes 7pm and have meetings 
throughout campus. 
 
After much discussion, it was decided that before any recommendation take place, the committee will 
need to review the data on all the lots.  Therefore, an audit of all lots will be done before the next 
meeting.  With the construction and closure of the pathway between the old Students Services and the 
North Gym taking place next week, staff will most likely be parking in the lots on the north side.  
 
This agenda item will be revisited at the next meeting. 
 
Staff Parking in Lot L  
Chief Trevis was forwarded a picture of staff parking in lot L pie. The picture had shown that there are 
plenty of staff spaces open in that lot. 
 
A.Q.M.D  
An email will be sent out next week and every week until the deadline, reminding employees to fill out 
the survey. 
 
Roundtable 
Stephanie – More of the white delineators need to be placed on the outside of lot C to prevent 
accidents and to help distinguish the lanes.  She would need to take a picture or create a drawing and 
turn it in to Erick and he will work with Facilities. 
  
Rebecca – What are the titles of the student executive cabinet members? 
 President - Urwa Kainat, Vice-President - Giancarlo Fernandez, Student Trustee- Lindsey Lee, 
 Director of Public Relations-Makayla Propst, Director of Academic Affairs-Jennifer Lopez, 
 Director of Finance- Ruben Sagastume, Director of Student Services- Jacqueline Iniguez, 
 Director of Human Resources- Vacant, Director of External Affairs- Julio Tena 



 
 
Mike B. – He would like to know if this is a committee that can recommend to have the college resurface 
the roadways and parking lots on campus.  It is a safety issue.  Yes, this committee can make 
recommendations that the college start planning for the maintenance of the parking lots. 
 
Giancarlo- He thanked the committee members for listening to the A.S.O.’s request and appreciates that 
an audit will be done and the committee will revisit the issue. 
 
Claudio –We need more electric vehicle charging stations.  There are only ten stations and people are 
waiting to use them.  Claudio would like vehicles that are fully charged to be charged more money for 
taking up the spot.  The item will be placed on the next agenda. 
 
Enforcement and citing of the stations was discussed at a previous meeting and was waiting to be 
approved.  The Chief was asked to hold off on enforcement for now. 
 
Erick – He would like to add staff stalls in Lot F next to Construction Tech because their staff needs 
parking.  This will be put on next agenda. 
  
The meeting ended at 2:08pm. 
 
 


